Feedback from users of the European Virtual

Laboratory of Mathematics (EVLM)
Feedback sheets have been received from partners in Bulgaria, Finland, Hungary, Ireland, Slovakia and Spain and from the Central Portal. 
The earliest feedback is dated 28 January 2008, latest 30 May 2008. 
The number of individual feedbacks is distributed as follows:

Bulgaria
25
Finland
10 (all teachers)
Hungary
 8
Ireland

13 (all teachers)
Slovakia 
34
Spain 

15 

Central 
 7 (all students in Slovakia)

Overall, the level of enthusiasm for the EVLM website seems high. Scoring has generally been weighted toward the high end.
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	       2
	       3
	       4
	       5
	Average 

  Score

	Bulgaria
	       0
	       0
	       2
	      12
	      11
	    4.360

	Finland
	       0
	       0
	       1
	        7
	        2
	    4.100

	Hungary
	       0
	       0
	       0
	        1
	        7
	    4.875

	Ireland
	       3
	       1
	       2
	        5
	       2
	    3.154

	Slovakia
	       3
	       0
	       1
	        4
	      26
	    4.471

	Central
	       0
	       2
	       0
	        4
	        1
	    3.571


This indicates a weighted average of 4.196 based on 99 feedbacks across 6 feedback sheets. Individual ratings were not included on the Spanish feedback form, but the overall site rating was stated to be good. 
Most of the verbal comments are encouraging, for example:

“Very successful and useful web-site from which the material can be studied in detail. Everything is overviewed and supported with good examples. It is being constantly updated with new data. Such a wonderful site!” (undergraduate student)  
“The site is very useful particularly for weaker students as it simplifies the material making it easier to understand.

I think the site could be enhanced further by offering more examples of applications within each topic.” (postgraduate student)

“Such consultancy centre should perform at every technical university, it makes possible to consult various technical problems related to mathematics one meets during the study or work. That is why I assess the centre very positively.”

One lecturer was less than happy, but still offered constructive criticism:

“Students can be taught by a teacher if they are motivated. What they need is a good website to motivate them and get them to practice their maths for fun. What I would like to see in a website are lots of graded exercises on specific topics with lots of colour, competition, rewards and what ever else will encourage them to try it again. They loved www.worldmathsday.com and I would love to see you do the same format with topics from the junior cert course. I’m sure there are lots of other kinds of exercises that you could develop too. It would be a very useful tool for me and lots of maths teachers. There isn't a chance they will go to the computer to read text similar to their maths books.”
There have been 21 recorded consultation requests, 10 of which are for help with numerical analysis. 20 of these have been made through the Bulgarian site. Partner 6 is on record as saying that the Hungarian website received 3 times as many consultation requests as feedback comments. Partner 6 also prepared 2 pages of Dirichlet principle worksheets at the request of a Romanian teacher.  
In conclusion, it may be said that initial reactions so far to EVLM have been generally encouraging. The project team should therefore be proud of the effort it has made towards increasing support in mathematics. 
